
 

 

Corby Business Academy 

 

Dear Year 6 Students,  

My name is Ola. If you're from Corby Primary Academy you may know me.  

Firstly, it is an honour to be elected to write a letter to you all. I know you are scared 
but so was I. When I went to Corby Business Academy for the first time, I was scared 
because I didn’t know if I would make friends. On top of that, all the classes were 
in different facilities and the lunchtimes were different. But I didn’t worry because 
the teachers were there to guide me.  

When I first went onto my school bus, I only knew a few people there from school. 
There were other Year 7’s like me but I didn’t talk to them. Fun fact: a Year 8 
thought I was in Year 11 because of my height. When I got out of the bus, I received 
a warm welcome from the teachers. We put our stuff in our lockers and our first 
class began. I was nervous that I would be late, but the teachers didn’t mind and 
understood why. All the teachers are understanding here at Corby Business 
Academy.  

When the first week had gone by, I immediately fell in love with the school. For all 
the anime lovers and bookworms, the library is full of non-fiction and fiction books. 
Anime lovers not to fret, there are manga's there too! I encourage you to read 
Rosario+ Vampire; it is a manga and it has two seasons.  

Finally, my favourite lesson is Drama because Mr. Elhasbaoui is the funniest 
teacher I have ever had in Year 7 and always makes the class fun. If you have him, 
you are lucky.  

My top tip is to always remember to look at your planner, so you know what lesson 
you have next. I hope that I can see you in school soon.  

Yours sincerely, 

Ola G - Year 7 Student 

 


